SAS Board Minutes
May 24, 2022
Hybrid meeting with 5 in person at Nature Center; 4 via Zoom call

Participating: Tim Johnson, Michael Babbitt, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Laurie Buswell, administrator, in person

Via Zoom: Cynthia Donald, Maureen Leong-Kee, Lowell Spring, Michael Williams

Absent: Jenny Ammon
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

April Minutes – Cynthia moved that the minutes be approved as submitted. Lowell seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Financials – Tim shared the basics and said the chapter’s in good shape with a nearly $14,000 balance. With decent returns from summer and fall appeals, SAS, should make budgeted income estimates.
Chapter membership – The membership total is up and revenue with it. April brought $2,500 in renewal fees and the total for the year is $8,500. The budget estimate was $9,000 so we should make that with no problem. Maureen asked how many are new vs. renewal. Laurie said she reports the list to the Kestrel quarterly.

Dave Marshall funds – Tim said the SAS investment accounts are down with the recent stock market plunge but the Dave Marshall funds are unaffected because those were moved to CD’s and the Money Market account at Edward Jones. We have $228,837 dedicated to that project.

He said the N.C. Operations fund did take a hit but we only take a % of that money so the loss should not affect current operations.
NATURE CENTER

DMT meeting – Tim will get notes from today’s meeting out to the Board. One decision – to open classroom at Nature Center for use on July 11. We will need to get the information on the website and figure out how to manage requests for use. Masks will be optional for users.

MOTUS project --  Tim said we’re still waiting on state funds. All the necessary items and equipment have been OK’d except for the fencing to protect the antenna tower. A user interface for data has been designed. Data may be minimal at first because it depends on number of banded birds flying through.
Arbor Day at the Center – The event was sponsored by the Friends. SAS participated with a table on woodpeckers.

Grant issue – The possible FWS grant to fund projects at AHNC did not pan out. It turned out the proposal had no actual funding allocated to it as yet.

Dave Marshall classroom – Samantha has written some tenets to inform the build-out. Tim will send out to the Board for input on what we want this building to include. Dalke rep thinks there should be no problem getting this project underway this summer. The tenets will specify how we want to operate there.
Questions have arisen about a flush toilet vs a pit toilet. Cynthia advised not even considering plumbing because a pump station would be required and it’s too expensive. Another issue: potable water. That would have to work with the filtration system, which means pumping up the hill to the Center. Cynthia advised this also would be too expensive. Solar lighting is a possibility, as are skylights.
Celebration of Bird Migration week – This is underway with a bird walk on Sunday. Tim will have a table Wednesday (with help from Cynthia) from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. He’ll be showing real-time migration data from Cornell and information about migration strategies different birds use.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Website – Mike Williams said field trip information is updated with Cynthia’s help and Bobbie and Pat Allaire are feeding in information for the calendar. The SAS calendar is in better shape than AHNC’s site right now.

Kestrel – Mike said content is a little thin this month but Cynthia got field trip Info in early and Harry Fuller did a story on the drought in Eastern and Southeastern Oregon, as well as a piece on chickadees. The early deadline because of Memorial Day is an issue and Laurie also will be on vacation. He said the deadline will be met. In future he wants to encourage more member input, photos and stories. He may do a survey. Board members are invited to contribute. Cynthia suggested tapping into those who contribute to the websites of all through Willamette Valley refuges. Mike wants to find ways to diversify conversations.
Education programs could use some fresh perspectives, Tim said, and would be a good topic. As the Nature Center opens up, we need to do outreach and develop programs. Jenny Ammon was suggested as a good resource, both because of her work at Marion SWCD and now as Environmental Education coordinator at City of Keizer. 

Birder’s Night --  Judy said Kathy Patterson got Noah Stryker as the September speaker, a real coup. In October, Bill Proebsting, professor emeritus from Oregon State, will give a talk on his trip to Bolivia. In November, Pat and Joan Gallagher will talk about their trip to Africa. Programs are pretty much set through the rest of the year. They’re still working on a location. Broadway Commons is OK because the AV issues seem to have been resolved, but the Library is free if it ever opens up again. Scottish Rite Temple is the cheapest alternative to Broadway.
Conservation --  David Harrison continues to monitor issues and write letters in support of legislation on behalf of SAS. He is a member of the American Bird Conservancy Board and that group closely follows a variety of environmental issues.
Field Trips – Cynthia noted the Woodpecker Festival in Central Oregon June 2-5. SAS had fields trips June 6, 9, 12, 20, 25 and 28. The 25th is reservation only trip to Santiam Valley Ranch, a property never before open to visitors. 

Education –  We continue to get requests for nest box building. Terra Gardens would like a Father’s Day event. Saturday Market is still a possibility. We need people to coordinate these activities. Holding a Volunteer Appreciation event might help but there’s no one to organize that either. *Action item: Michael said he would take the lead on a volunteer appreciation event – just pizza and soda. He also stepped up for the Terra Gardens event and will also provide information on gardening for wildlife. Laurie will send him contact information for Terra. Tim said Michael will need to contact Jon at the woodshop for kits. Tim said he will join Michael at Terra if he can.

Office update --  Laurie said email is working pretty well but Outlook is not an option  
June meeting – Tim made a motion to cancel the June meeting unless there’s a compelling reason. Carolyn seconded. Motion carried. Cynthia noted that if there is an important issue it could be decided via email.
Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Next Board meeting: 6 p.m. July 26. Format TBD (Zoom or hybrid)
